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        Minutes of           May 16, 2022 
        Date Approved  June 22, 2022  
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
May 16, 2022 
 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD 
ZOOM meeting due to Covid-19  
Regular meeting – 2:30 pm  
 
 
Present : Chairwoman  Laura Raffiani        
  Member   Barbara Nieminen 
   
Also Present: Carolina Fonseca  
    
 
Item #1  Approval of Minutes April 18, 2022 
Item #2  F. DiGiacomo & Sons     Return   
Item #3  Zero Otto Nove      Return 
Item #4  Lotus Threads       Adjourned 
Item #5  The Learning Experience    New Sign  
 
 
Item #1  Approval of Minutes April 18, 2022    
Chairwoman Raffiani made a motioned to approve the minutes of the April 18, 2022 meeting.   This 
motion was seconded by Member Nieminen and was carried by the Board with a vote of 2-0.   
 
 
Item #2  16 Depot Square     Return  
Mr. Robert Pacciullo, business owner of “zero otto nove” presented a revised drawing showing the 
revision stated at the last meeting to reduce the logo by 10 percent.   The revision was made and the 
board noted that it was acceptable.   
 
Chairwoman Raffiani made a motion to approve the drawing submitted April 25, 2022    for “zero otto 
nove”.   This motion was seconded by Member Nieminen and was unanimously carried by the board 
with a vote of 2-0. 
 
  
Item #3  21 Columbus Avenue     New Sign  
Mr. Alan Brandes and Mr. Matthew Jarmel representing “The Learning Experience” made an application 
for two signs.   The first sign measures 17 feet by 25 inches.   The letter size for “The Learning 
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Experience” varies from 6.5 inches to 18 inches. “Academy of Early Education” measures 5.25 inches. 
These are acrylic pinned letters and the color of the letters are yellow, green, orange, red.   The second 
sign is by the entrance of the door. “1, 2, 3, 4” blocks on one side of the door and “A, B, C, D” blocks on 
the other side of the door.   There is also an elephant logo that measures 24 by 18.5 inches.  There was 
discussion regarding the signs needing numerous variances.  It was suggested to remove the blocks from 
the side of the building and change the color of the letters to only one color.  There was also discussion 
regarding the colors and the size of the logo.    
 
 
Chairwoman Raffiani made a motion to approve the application for “The Learning Experience”, with 
the agreement of removing the blocks “1, 2, 3, 4, A, B, C, D, from the side of the building,  the color of  
the letters for “The Learning Experience” in white and “Academy of Early Education” in Black.      This 
motion was seconded by Member Nieminen and was unanimously carried by the board with a vote of 
2-0. 
 
 
Item #4  91 Main Street      Return 
Mr. John DiGiacomo, business owner of F. DiGiacomo and Sons, presented a revised rendering of the 
window sign.   There was discussion regarding accuracy of the size of the letters and the phone number 
presented.  The board suggested to return next month with a new rendering, showing “F. DiGiacomo 
and Sons” in 4 inches, with all the letters in a black outline and to scale.  
 
The applicant will return next month with a new rendering of the window sign.  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 22, 2022 at 2:30pm. 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:10 pm. 


